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After our scheduled furlough 

of a few months, we are back! 
While we loved seeing friends, 
family, and supporters in the 

USA, there's nothing quite like 
coming back to the Philippines 

- as you can see from this 
photo taken in the airport the 
morning we arrived in Manila.  

 
We would like to thank all of 
our partners for a wonderful 

year this year. We are already 
praying and planning for what 
the Lord will do among us in 

2023! 
 

Sanctify yourselves, for 
tomorrow the LORD will do 

wonders among you. 
Joshua 3:5 

 
 

 

 

 
 
Arvin, Emman, Towii, 

Lloyd, Hezekiah, 
Rodelle, Alex 

 
Each of these young men 
are from our church in 
Marikina City and are 
currently serving or 
preparing to serve as 
pastors with Global 
Surge. Pray for them! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Robert, Karl, (Marc), 
Ron, Vivian, Danielle 
 
This is the team that 
makes Global Life 
University work!  
 
Because of their efforts, 
we are able to train 
thousands of people for 
the ministry every year.  
 
Pray for them! 
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